
 
 NOTICE  

 
REGARDING WAGE AND CHATTEL EXECUTIONS ASSIGNED TO SPECIAL 

CIVIL PART OFFICER GERARD CERASO IN THE ESSEX VICINAGE 
 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, effective May 10, 2018, Gerard Ceraso, 

doing business at PO Box 657, Belleville, New Jersey 07109, is no longer 

authorized to perform the duties of Superior Court Special Civil Part Officer, 

including but not limited to serving and collecting on post-judgment process (wage 

garnishments and chattel executions) issued by the Law Division, Special Civil 

Part, of the Superior Court of New Jersey.  Mr. Ceraso’s former responsibilities for 

the collection and processing of wage garnishments and other payments from 

judgment debtors and the disbursement of payments to judgment creditors have 

been assumed by the Superior Court of New Jersey, Essex Vicinage, pending the 

reassignment of the collection matters to other Special Civil Part Officers.  Official 

notification will be sent to affected judgment creditors and judgment debtors and/or 

their attorneys when active collection matters formerly assigned to Mr. Ceraso are 

reassigned to a new Special Civil Part Officer.  Questions should be directed to 

Debra Dadic, Civil Division Manager, Historic Courthouse, Room 208, 470 Dr. 

Martin Luther King Boulevard, Newark, New Jersey 07102, tel. 973-776-9300 ext. 

57179 or e-mail to ESXSCPOfficers.Mailbox@njcourts.gov. 

 

/s/ Amy K. DePaul      
Amy K. DePaul, Trial Court Administrator 

 
Dated:  May 10, 2018 


